## **COMMUNITY** theifp.ca

## Join Acton Legion for annual Candlelight Walk

By Sharon Graham Acton Legion news

The Preston legion had a visit to the branch on Saturday April 29, they had a great time. Thank you to the BBQ crew for the delicious burgers.

Check the boards behind the bar for upcoming events. We invite people to join our legion. If you

are 18 you are eligible to join. Pick up an application at bar or at legion.ca under membership section.

May 19 dinner is chicken schnitzel, salad and vegetable thickets are on sale at the bar for \$10. Everyone is welcome.

The next general meeting is our election on May 8 at 8 p.m.

Today, May 4, is our Candlelight Walk. We meet

at the Old Hyde House or St Alban's church. at 6:30 p.m. and march to the cenotaph at 6:50 p.m. We hope to see lots of the students and members come out to meet our veterans.

President Peg Graham is also working on a project to get Acton veterans in the Military Recognition Book. She has contacted several families and sent their information in. If you are aware of an Acton veteran or any veteran whose name should be submitted, contact Peg Graham at the legion.

## LADIES AUXILIARY NOTES

Thursday, May, 4 is the Silent Candlelight Walk & the LA members will meet at the St. Alban's Anglican Church parking lot at 6:30 and then will proceed to the cenotaph for a short service. Bring \$5 for your candle, which will be placed at the cenotaph in memory of our veterans! Everyone is welcome back to branch for refreshments.

There will be a celebration of life for Fern Shultis on Sunday, May 7 at 1 p.m. in the main hall. The LA will hold a tribute and the branch members are welcome to join in the tribute. Fern was a Past President to the LA, Life Member and 69 years of service to the LA as well as a 31-year member of the branch. She is truly missed by the LA and we send our sincere condolences to her family. LA members please try to attend!

Monday, May 8 is Branch Elections. Please volunteer to help with the dinner!

Thursday, May 11 is the LAs Election night so please come out and vote, or volunteer for a position. If you cannot make the meeting but wish to run for a position please see me for a form to sign as you cannot be nominated unless you sign this form. To all our shut-ins and members under the weather we are thinking about you and hope you are on the mend.

Next general meeting is May 11 at 7:30 p.m.



HAMILTON 340 Hwy 20 R.R. 1 East of Upper Centennial (905) 692-6900
BURLINGTON Hwy 5 East of Brant St. (905) 332-3222
MILTON Britannia Rd. West of Trafalgar (905) 876-4000
WATERDOWN Hwy 6 & 5th Concession East (905) 689-1999
VAUGHAN Keele St. North of Kirby Side Rd. (905) 832-6955



Where colour lives!

All items while quantities last, subject to availability. Category offers exclude TERRA Essentials .

www.facebook.com/YourTERRA/

www.terragreenhouses.com